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 January 2019 property sales and resulting ownership changes were 

incorporated into the Assessing Department database. 

 

 January 2019 building permits were incorporated into the Assessing 

Department database. 

 

 The Board of Assessors took action on three Real Estate abatement 

applications. 

 

 The Assessing Department received FY2020 Forms of List and 

corresponding growth letters from the utility companies. 

 

 The Board of Assessors approved 5 Motor Vehicle Excise abatements 

totaling $477.62. 

 

 The Assessing Administrator was notified by the International 

Association of Assessing Officers (IAAO) that he has met all 

continuing education requirements necessary for recertification of the 

IAAO’s professional designation of Certified Assessment Evaluator 

(CAE).  

 

 Assessing Department staff assisted in the processing of Motor 

Vehicle Excise Commitment 1 of 2019. There were 7,326 bills 

committed totaling $941,618.75. 

 

 Assessing Department staff assisted in the processing of Motor 

Vehicle Excise Commitment 7 of 2018. There were 215 bills 

committed totaling $8,517.22. 

 

 The Board of Assessors voted to declare a surplus totaling $81,644 in 

prior year overlay accounts.  


